
Westwood Neighborhood Association

Board of Directors Meeting

January 21, 2010 
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. by Kristy Barzen.

Members present included:  Kristy Barzen, Mike Keller, Sue Boesen Copple, Ed Truslow.  Also present Bill Satterstrom, Greg Berry, Sharon Murphy,, Vicki Heiken. 

The membership count as of January 15, 2010 is 111 paid members and 
36 un-paid members. (That is paid members during the 2008/09 year but have not renewed for the 2009/10 year.)  10 new membership applications have been received since newsletter went out.  The checking account balance as of Jan 15, 2010 is $4,440.72.
New business:  

Kristy got a call from an upset neighbor that thinks the deliverer of his newsletter, ruined some of his landscaping... she told him to call once it melts and if he sees if there is damage, and we will go from there.  

Nancy Truslow called Kristy regarding concern about the Waterbury newspaper article that stated their boundaries are I235 and South of Grand.  Barzen spoke to Shallee Keenan at DSM Neighbors, Waterbury's boundaries are that.  On Westwood's site at the DSM Neighbors website, out boundaries are listed North of Grand. Shallee said this overlap is common.  Kristy put in a call to the Waterbury resident quoted in the paper, CJ Stephens, but has not received a call back.
Mike Keller, contacted Park & Rec re: Welker trail and access points.  They have surveyed alternate sites and are considering tree removal, etc. but are still in preliminary stages.  They indicated they will not close the existing unpaved trail (public right of way) prior to knowing which one of the alternatives has been chosen.  

Mike Keller move to approve Nov. 18, 2009 minutes.  Seconded by Greg Berry.  Approved. 

Sharon Murphy noted the annual neighborhood survey is due.  Kristy will complete (from DSM neighbors).  The Alice Rodine Recognition Dinner will be held on Thursday, April 22nd at 7:00 at the Mickle Center.  It will be a potluck.  Each neighborhood has an opportunity to nominate outstanding individuals who have assisted the neighborhood in three different categories: Citizen volunteer, Des Moines City Employee and Business.  Nomination forms will be available at a later date from the city’s neighborhood resource office.

Kristy sent welcome cards and made a personal visit to three new neighbors.   Members should let Kristy Barzen or Bill Satterstrom know of new neighbors and she and Bill will make personal welcoming visits.   Copple sent out a sympathy card to family of the ady that lived in concrete house on North Valley Drive. 

Excellent feedback has been received on the recent newsletter.  Thanks to DMU for printing newsletter and Amy MacKrell for putting it together.   Copple to ask Amy for PDF for records.   Copple to update website with current officers. 

Thanks to Greg Berry for arranging the Art Center Social food and band.  

The next meeting Weds. Feb. 17th at 7:00 p.m. at Barzens.

Meeting adjourned at 6:00 p.m.
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